
 
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 
May 7, 2012 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 
24 E. Center Street 
Petersburg, MI 49270 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 
The Meeting was called to order by the Mayor James Holeman. 

Councilpersons present were: Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Fred Degner , Richard Haller, 
Lawrence Schadewald, and Joanne Tollison 
Absent: 0 

 Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 
          Moved by Degner, that the minutes of the previous meeting, 4/16/12 be approved as  
          presented. Supported by Tollison Aye (7) Nay (0)  Motion carried. 
 
Dawn Pirolli reported to Council on the Wing Cemetery progress.  Thus far all is paid for.  The 
committee will continue to raise funds and research ancestry.  The Peters’ family will be the Grand 
Marshalls for the Community Day Parade. Dawn also commended the City employees for doing a 
wonderful job maintaining the grounds. A Memorial Day Celebration is to be held at the Wing 
Cemetery. 
 
The Mayor reported that the Asphalt roller has been received. (Clerk’s note: Council had been polled and 
approved the purchase.) 

 
A bucket truck was discussed at this time. 
Councilman Degner reported that the Planning Commission approved the MCRC project and that 
Building Inspector Roger Roach had attended the meeting as well. 
The Mayor addressed Council re: water pressure and prior issues. 
 
Moved by Bauer that Council accept the Planning Commission’s recommendation and approval of the  
         Monroe Co. Road Commission’s project and site plans as presented.  Supported by Tollison. Aye    
         (7) Nay (0) Motion carried. 
 
Councilman Haller reported that the Summerfield Recreation Committee is going to donate $1,500.00 
for Perry Park Play Equipment. 
 
The Building Inspector’s letter and contract were discussed at this time. 
 
Friend of the Library will be having a “Shop till you Drop” at the Library now and thru Community 
Day. 
The Treasurer informed Council that PRE’s Principal Residents Exemption (aka Homestead) changed 
from the deadline being May 1st to June 1st and November 1st. 
 

Moved by Degner that Council Adjourn 8:00 p.m. Supported by Haller.Aye (7) Nay (0)   
  Motion carried. 
 

Guests: Dawn Pirolli 
Employees: Trudy Goodin , Lori Goss 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________,Lori L. Goss, City Clerk 
 
      Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor Jim Holeman 


